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USES FOR EVERYONE

Well done, good and faithful servant. Thou hast been faithful in a few things; I will appoint thee over many. Enter into the joy of thy lord.

Matthew 25:21, 23

The Lord’s kingdom is nothing but a kingdom of uses; and if in an earthly kingdom everyone is valued and honored according to his use, how much more is this the case in the heavenly kingdom!                                  Arcana Coelestia 5395
During man’s life in the world, uses consist in everyone’s discharging aright his duty in his station, thus from the heart being of service to his country, to societies, and to the neighbor, in dealing sincerely with his fellow, and in performing kind offices with prudence in accordance with each person’s character. These uses are chiefly the works of charity, and are those whereby the Lord is chiefly worshiped.  

Arcana Coelestia 7038
PASTOR’S NOTES
Uses for everyone: In our church we place great emphasis on marriage and family, and rightly so, considering all the teachings about “the most excellent use” being for married couples to have and raise children for heaven. 

People who are not yet married, are widowed, or formerly married, are keenly aware of this emphasis in the Word and in our church. These teachings can lead to a sense of being a second-class citizen and even being not needed. But all of us, married or not, have work we need to do to prepare for conjugial love and for nurturing spiritual offspring to eternity. 

The Lord has uses for all of us, in every stage of life. Think of the uses performed by infants and little children, who don’t do anything but bless us with the sphere of innocence and peace. Think of older people who cannot do active uses, but read the Word, strengthening our connection with heaven. 

We know that everyone who repents of evils and is willing to be regenerated by the Lord, will be married in heaven. It is good for all of us to think about eternal life and prepare for it. We all need to work on becoming a good married partner, whether or not we’re married. Conjugial love goes hand in hand with religion and regeneration.

Unless we become as little children, we cannot enter the kingdom of heaven. On the spiritual level, all of us do participate in “the most excellent use.” We all can connect with and support one another in the efforts we are making to follow the Lord’s teachings. We can be doctors, midwives and faithful friends in the birth of spiritual offspring with each other. We can support the sphere of innocence in society and in our church, which is our spiritual mother. 

Each woman, if she is led by the Lord, contributes to the warm sphere of the love of marriage and the love of infants that affects all of us, just by being a good woman. Each man who reads the Word and applies the teachings of the Word to his life contributes to the general sphere of the elevation of the understanding into the light of heaven.   

In a practical sense, we can help families in many ways. Any mother trying to raise children knows how much she counts on the support of those not currently raising children themselves. Parents need an encouraging word, a meal, another pair of hands, and perspective on a challenging state in a marriage or with a child. Family friends provide employment opportunities for older children and examples of a variety of interests and uses beyond the walls of home. An uncle might show a nephew how to work on a car, or might share an interest in a computer game. An aunt might remind a harried mom that her kids are still cute and funny. 

In a larger sense, all uses and employments, done justly and faithfully, serve the most excellent use, even if indirectly. The common good in which all families share depends greatly on all of our efforts. 

The Lord loans His children to our communities. We can thank the Lord for the uses He gives us to do, and also for the uses others do for us from Him. The Lord’s kingdom is a kingdom of uses, and He has wonderful uses for each of us to do, now in this world and in much greater fullness in heaven. 

Holy Supper will be offered on Sunday evening, February 24. Private holy supper services are also available—just ask a pastor. “When a person partakes of the bread, which is the body, he is conjoined to the Lord by the good of love to Him from Him; and when he partakes of the wine, which is the blood, he is conjoined to the Lord by the good of faith in Him from Him, but… only with those who are in the good of love and faith in the Lord from the Lord.” 
                                      NJHD 213 

Work Party: Thank you to all who participated in the work party last Saturday. As usual, there was a great turnout and a lot of good work was done, making the church and school more inviting. It seems the children and teens threw themselves into things especially enthusiastically this year. We appreciated both their—and their parents’—efforts in seeing the morning through.  
Study Booklets and CDs on Uses continue to be available at church (and during school hours). You can also download text and audio files: http://www.kemptonnewchurch.org/StudyGroups/index.php.  

SUNDAY SCHOOL: We need teachers (men or women) to lead the 1st-3rd and 4th-6th Boys Class on March 3.  Please contact Jen McQueen or me if you can help. Thanks. 

The reconfigurations of the classes will stay in place through the end of March. 
1st-3rd grade boys: The end room (or the 3rd/4th grade room if the end room is too small). 

4th-6th grade boys: The 5th/6th grade room. 
1st-6th grade girls: Upstairs in the 7th/8th gr. room. 
7th-8th grades: Dale Smith’s office (once a month)
*     *    *    *    *     *    *
WORSHIP
Sunday, February 3, 10:00 A.M.  Combined Service                                                           Usher/Set-up: Roger Schrock

Sunday School Teachers and Helpers:     Nursery / Alexandra & Ann; 4 years-K / Becky/Amanda & Clara; 1st-6th grade Girls / Karla & Bethany; 1st-3rd grade Boys / Andy & Carrie; 4th-6th grade Boys/ ???; 7th-8th grades / Mark Wyncoll
Sunday, February 10, 9:00 A.M. Young Child’s Serv Setup: Judah & Lydia

10:00 A.M. Family Service.                    Usher/Setup: Luke Heiter
Sunday, February 17, 10:00 A.M. Combined Service                                       Usher/Set-up: Brandon Jungé 

Sunday School Teachers and Helpers:      Nursery / Tabitha & Shannah; 4 years-K / Eloné & Garrett; 1st-6th grade Girls / Gray & Brynna;    1st-3rd grade Boys / Gordon & Jen; 4th-6th grade Boys/ Cade
Sunday, February 24, 10:00 A.M Family Service Usher/Setup: Paul Schorran                              7:00 P.M. Holy Supper. Usher/Setup: Ian Keal         

CLASSES
Winter Study on Uses continues.
Tuesday, February 5, 9:30 A.M. Class on Uses. (Wk #2 – The Most Excellent of Uses) Lawson’s office
Friday, February 15, 7:15 P.M. Youth Group Conjugial Love Class. Judsons’
Tuesday, February 19, 9:30 A.M. Class on Uses. (Wk #3 – The Education of Children)                       Lawson’s office

Thursday, February 21, 10:00 A.M. Moms’ Morning Class. Lydia Synnestvedt’s
EVENTS / MEETINGS
Monday, February 4, 7:30 P.M. Pastor-Selection Committee Meeting with Brett. Library
Tuesday, February 5, 7:30 P.M. Board Meeting. Library
Saturday, February 9, 8:30-10:30 A.M. SEF Pancake Breakfast (See notice under “Announcements.”)
Friday, February 15, 
10:45 A.M. 3rd/4th Grade Grandparents Day. Soc Rm


7:30-11:30 P.M. Shop Night at Roger Schrock’s
Monday, February 18, SCHOOL WILL BE IN SESSION even though it’s Presidents Day. (Snow Day make-up time) 
Wednesday, February 20, KNCS Patriotic Program. Watch upcoming Notes Home for details. 

Saturday, February 23, 8:00 A.M. Men’s Breakfast. Society Room
DEADLINES
By Friday, February 8:                                                     Care Package items. (Also see the following – and “Announcements”.)
By Sunday, February 10:                                                     Today is actually not too late for bringing in your Care Package donations, especially if you are thinking about baked goods (See “Announcements.”) 
By Wednesday, February 20: 


General Mills BOX TOPS (for Education). Leave at—or send to—KNCS.  Benefits library.

KNCS 2018-2019 Yearbook Orders
From Your 

CONTRIBUTIONS COMMITTEE

                           XOXOX
                  XOXOX

     ♥♥  F R O M        Y O U R  ♥♥

              CONTRIBUTIONS   COMMITTEE
We want to be your Valentines!

We  send  you  our  love!

Please send us yours!

Happy Valentines!

♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥♥

X O X O

                                ♥♥♥

                                   ♥
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Babies, the Best News: We offer our warmest congratulations to Wade and Maraika Buick on the birth of their new son – Lane Carter. May the blessings flow. 

KNCS WILL BE in SESSION on Mon., Feb. 18 (Presidents Day) to make up for Snow Days. 
Care-Packages Countdown (Items due Feb. 8 – a week from now): If you’d like to join in the outreach to this year’s 14 Valentines away at school, please bring your items to the church office. (There are six guys and eight gals.) If you bring them to church on the 10th it won’t be too late, actually, and if you are drawn to baking, Sunday delivery (or by 8:00 A.M. on Monday the 11th) would be good for that; 11 of the packages will be carried by hand to Bryn Athyn, meaning the cookies won’t be crumbling. 
PANCAKE BREAKFAST: Saturday, February 9, 8:30 to 10:30 A.M., Society Room. Everyone is warmly welcome. Come for pancakes and sausages, OJ, and Black Rifle coffee.  Gluten-free options available.  (Newsflash! A GALLON of REAL maple syrup has been generously donated by the Walkers for this event!) $5/person, $15/family. All proceeds go towards our new school building.  During the breakfast, Roger Schrock will be giving guided tours of the new building, for which children need to be accompanied by a parent.  If you would like to help, please contact me. – Tabitha Judson (for the School Expansion Fund Team)
Put in Your ’18-’19 KNCS Yearbook Order! Only two and a half weeks remain for you to secure your own copy!  (Deadline is Wednesday, February 20.) Forty amazing pages for the exceptionally amazing price of $10. Order form is attached and also available at the secretary’s desk and after church. – The KNCS Yearbook Club 
Book Drive for New Church School Children in Tema, Ghana: For my Senior Project, I am organizing a trip for the KNCS seniors to volunteer at the Tema New Church School in Ghana this coming March. The school is always in need of children’s literature, including New Church children’s literature. If you have any children’s books for grades K-9 that you would like to donate, they would be greatly loved and appreciated. There will be a collection box in Mrs. Kerr's office. Thank you for the support! – Natalie Buick
Box Tops (for Education)!!! Thank you to all who clipped box tops (from General Mills’ products) over the summer and early fall. The fall submission provided $68.10 for the library. The spring submission date is coming up!  Please drop your box tops in the labeled can in the copier room by Wed., February 20. Thanks! – Carrie (Olmstead)
Reminder: Gift Cards that Benefit KNCS are always available for purchase after church. Please feel free to contact me with any questions.                       – Loretta Alden, Gift Card Coordinator

General Church Corporation Annual Meeting:      

3:00 P.M., May 18, 2019; Benade Hall Auditorium in Bryn Athyn.  Members of the General Church Corporation are invited to participate in the election of General Church Board members at this meeting.  Look for the report of the GC Nominating Committee at the end of February containing the report from the Nominating Committee, information on nominees, and minutes from 2018.  Call-in information will be also included.

If you have recently changed your mail or email address, or if you are unsure of your membership in the General Church and/or General Church Corporation*, please contact Susan Wright at 267-502-4990 or susan.wright@anc-gc.org

 HYPERLINK "mailto:susan.wright@anc-gc.org" <mailto:susan.wright@anc-gc.org> , or Kelly Treacy ay 267-502-4901 or kelly.treacy@newchurch.org

 HYPERLINK "mailto:kelly.treacy@newchurch.org" <mailto:kelly.treacy@newchurch.org>.

*GC Members are eligible to become Corporation members after three years of GC Membership.

Girl Scout Cookies are Back!  They are $4 a box.  Find me at church, or call my home number if you would like to order some. Thank you – Shannah McQueen

The Reading Coral Society: Presenting two concerts in the next few months.  1. “The Magic of Broadway,” 4:00 P.M., Sunday, February 17, Trinity Lutheran Church in Reading. Music from Les Miserables, Fiddler on the Roof, Oklahoma, South Pacific, etc.  2. “Americans Alive!” 4 P.M., Sunday, April 7. Comprised entirely of music by living American composers. Tickets: $15 in advance, $20 at the door, or $10 for students. If you are interested, please contact me for more information.


           
                             – Dandridge Cole
Gabriel Chamber Ensemble Concert: 3:00 P.M., Sunday, February 24, Jerusalem Red Church in Schuylkill Haven. Telemann, Frippery, Beethoven, 
Bartók, and Mozart. Contact: www.gabrielensemble.org, 570-943-2558, and gce@gabrielensemble.org
Employment Opportunity:  Our pig farm (Hillside Acres) is looking for a farrowing-barn manager.  This job includes caring for the sows and newborn piglets, administering vaccinations, caring for the nursery pigs, assisting in breeding, and computer work.  We are willing to train.  The job would be 20-30 hours a week, Monday-Friday mornings. – Matt and Carrie Olmstead 
ANNIVERSARIES

A man is born corporeal; and as the mind next above the body is opened, he becomes rational. And as this rational is purified, and as it were emptied of the fallacies that flow in by the bodily senses, and of the lusts that flow in from the allurements of the flesh, in this way the rational is opened, and this is done by wisdom alone. And when the interiors of the rational mind are opened, the man becomes a form of wisdom; and this is the receptacle of love truly conjugial. 
                                   Conjugial Love 102
​​​​ Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Legend and Anna Brown 

on the 2nd – 6 years

Cornell and Jackie Creciun
on the 15th - 44 years
Gideon and Loretta Alden
on the 22nd - 38 years
Michael and Karen Heiter
on the 26th - 36 years
Ted and Kelly LaMastra

on the 26th - 21 years

*     *     *     *     *     *     *

A BIT MORE
Before you thought of spring,

Except as a surmise,

You see, God bless his suddenness,

A fellow in the skies

Of independent hues, 
A little weather-worn,

Inspiriting habiliments

Of indigo and brown.

With specimens of song,

As if for you to choose, 
Discretion in the interval,

With gay delays he goes

To some superior tree

Without a single leaf,

And shouts for joy to nobody 
But his seraphic self!

                         – Emily Dickenson
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